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April 2022 

Hi All!  Spring has sprung and OC Vettes has lots of upcoming 

activities scheduled. Please review the calendar later in the 

newsletter. The Board would like to welcome new members 

George and Sarah McDaniels, who own a 2002 torch red 

coupe. Please make them feel welcome!  Several months 

ago, Carol Thompson announced that she was seeking a 

volunteer to take over the newsletter editor duties.  No one 

has stepped forward, and unfortunately, this will be the last 

Orange Pits newsletter until a volunteer raises their hand.  I 

think I speak for all members in thanking Carol for her 

phenomenal work in publishing this newsletter for 15 

years...yes, 15 years.  Until the Orange Pits is published 

again, the Board will be keeping members updated on 

activities through emails, so please keep an eye out.  You can 

also learn details of all upcoming events by attending our 

monthly meeting on the first Tuesday of the month.  Looking 

forward to seeing you soon!                                              

Conda 

Monthly Social Info 

Tues Feb 15, 5 PM (714) 842-2844 

8988 Warner Ave,  

Fountain Valley 

The social is scheduled to begin at 5 PM and 

end at 7PM, so please mark your calendars so  

you won’t be late. 

Magnolia Café is your go-to place for homemade 

dishes prepared from fresh ingredients. Find a  

wide selection of mouthwatering freshly cooked 

food items. They offer burgers, salads, 

sandwiches, country food, steaks, chicken and 

seafood, so  you'll find something to satisfy you on 

their expansive menu.  

Janet Cherry is our hostess for the evening. Come 

join OCV members for a delicous dinner and a 

great night with your OCV friends. 

 

The April OCV Social will be 

held at the Magnolia Café, 

located on the corner of 

Warner Ave and Magnolia St 

in Fountain Valley.  



Schedule of Events 
OCV Events in Blue and Italic. For more info contact Conda Takanabe at (714) 692-8795. 

DATE EVENT HOST 

Apr 9 Ladies’ Bunco will be held at Sue Lookman’s home. Sue Lookman 

Apr 12 Men’s Poker is at Bob Burggraf’s Mancave.  Bob Burggraf 

Apr 19 OCV April Social, 6 PM, Zubie’s Dry Dock Restaurant, 9059 

Adams Ave, Huntington Beach. 

Tronya Nelson & 

Karen Goettsch 

Apr 26 OCV Board Meeting, 6:30 PM. Location TBD Conda Takanabe 

Apr 27- 

May 1 

Annual Las Vegas/Route 66 Fun Run Weekend. Extra day in 

Las Vegas added this year. See article for more info. 

Ron Molendyk, 

Michael Molendyk 

May 3 OCV Business Meeting, 7 PM, Santa Ana Elks Lodge, 1751 

S. Lyon Street, Santa Ana. Dinner cost is $20 per person. 

Conda Takanabe 

May 14 Day trip to Rancho Los Alamitos Historic Ranch and 

Gardens. 10 AM. Free admission, lunch after tour, location 

TBD. 6400 E Bixby Hill Rd, Long Beach. 

Janet Cherry 

Carol Thompson 

May 17 OCV May Social, 6 PM, Farmer Boys, 6001 Lincoln Ave, 

Buena Park. 

Bob and Debb  

Van der Upwich 

June 18 Day trip to Merconi Museum, 1302 Industrial Dr. Tustin. 

More details to follow. Save the date! 

Bernie and Nina 

DeMarkey  

July 16 Day trip to Nethercutt Museum, 15151 Bledsoe St, Sylmar. 

Over 250 prestigious, antique, and exotic vehicles. 

Bernie and Nina 

DeMarkey  

August 13 2022 OCV Poker Run. Begins at Trinity United 

Presbyterian Church13922 Prospect Avenue and 17th 

Street, Santa Ana. Lunch after at the Santa Ana Elks 

Lodge, 1751 S. Lyon Street, Santa Ana. Save the date!!! 

Conda Takanabe 

Sept 24 Autumn day trip to Idyllwild. More details to follow. Ron Molendyk 

Oct 22 OCV Chili Cook-off at the Burggraf’s, 618 N. Turnabout 

Rd, Orange 

Bob and Masako 

Burggraf 

Nov 12 2022 Vettes for Veterans Car Show, the Shoppes at 

Carlsbad, 2525 El Camino Real, Carlsbad.  

Ron & Michael 

Molendyk 

Dec 4 OCV Holiday Party, 5PM-10PM, plated dinner with wine, 

DJ. Alta Vista Country Club, 777 Alta Vista St, Placentia 

Bob and Ellie 

Cranston 

August 29-

31, 2024 

7th Corvette Caravan in Bowling Green, Kentucky. 

Registration begins Fall of 2023. eNews letter on pg 10. 
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After nearly 15 years, this is the last edition of the Orange Pits OCV newsletter that will be 

written and published by newsletter editor Carol Thompson. Future notices regarding trips and 

activities will be addressed via meeting announcements and member emails. If anyone is 

interested in taking over the newsletter, please contact a member of the OCV board. Carol is 

willing to provide assistance and information to help with the transition if requested. 
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The March OCV Social was held at Macallans 

Public House in Brea. Twenty-seven members 

attended the Social. It was held in the bar area. 

Everyone wore green to celebrate St. Patrick’s 

Day. Our hosts were Jerry and Jane Wheeler. 

They provided cake for dessert. Many thanks to 

Jerry and Jane for coordinating the event. 

O C Vettes Newsletter 

March Social Report 



Tour of Nethercutt Museum 
Bernie DeMarkey will be hosting a trip to the 

Nethercutt Museum on Sat. July 16. We will 

meet before and drive up to the Nethercutt. 

We’ll need to arrive no later than 9:45 AM. You 

can sign up at an OCV meeting or contact 

Bernie to be added to the attendance list.  

The Nethercutt Collection is a multi-storied 

private car collection and museum complex 

located in Sylmar. It was founded by J.B. 

Nethercutt, the cofounder of Merle Norman 

Cosmetics, in 1971 and its centerpiece is the 

prestigious automobile collection of the 

Nethercutt-Richards family, named by several 

publications as one of the greatest collections in 

the world. The collection features over 250 

American and European automobiles dating 

from 1898 to 1997. Nethercutt spent a lifetime 

establishing this collection. Each car on display 

is attentively serviced and maintained to remain 

as drivable as when the vehicle originally rolled 

off the showroom floor. On view are various 

cars once owned by movie stars, royalty and 

other notable personalities. The entire collection 

is housed in two exhibit facilities. The buildings 

also house collections of mechanical musical 

instruments, including orchestrions, player 

pianos, music boxes, and antique furniture. 

Housed in the Museum is the Nethercutt 

Automotive Research Library and Archives, one 

of the world’s top automotive research facilities, 

which we will be touring on our trip. Outside the 

Museum are a resplendently restored steam 

locomotive and railcar. The Nethercutt 

Collection is a not-for-profit educational 

institution and a resource for automobile 

enthusiasts, historians, students and scholars. 

Afterwards, the group will split up to eat. Bernie 

will provide a list of local restaurants. 
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Even though the OCV “Fun in the Sun” trip to  

Palm Desert was cancelled, Larry and Nancy 

Ward decided to go ahead with the tour of the 

windmill farm in Palm Springs that was 

scheduled as part of the weekend. On 

Saturday, April 2, 19 cars drove out to the 

desert and toured the facility. First they met 

with a guide who explained the history, cost 

and types of windmills and how they work. 

Then, using a phone app, the group traveled 

through the windmills pausing at 10 sites to 

listen to the tour. Everyone agreed that it was 

very informative. They also agreed that the 

windmills look much bigger up close. 

After the tour, the group headed to Manhattan 

in the Desert in Palm Springs for lunch before 

starting for home. The food was delicious and 

everyone enjoyed the time together. Thanks to 

Larry and Nancy for organizing the trip. 

Palm Springs Windmill Tour 
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OCV Holiday Party Plans 
Ray and Ellie Cranston have volunteered to 

head up the annual OCV holiday party.  

This year, they are planning for the party to be 

held on Dec 4th at the Alta Vista Country Club in 

Placentia. It will be a sit-down dinner party from 

5 until 10 PM. There will be wine with dinner 

and a DJ for entertainment.  

More information will be coming in the future, 

but for now mark your calendars and save the 

date! 

Ron Molendyk says that all the 

plans are finalized for another 

great trip to Las Vegas and the 

Route 66 Fun Run. 

On Thursday, April 27, the group  

Route 66 Fun Run 2022 Update 2022 OCV Poker Run 
The 2022 OCV Poker Run will be held on 

Saturday, August 13, beginning at 10 AM. We’re 

glad to be able to hold this event again after 

several years off for the pandemic. We’d like to 

continue the past success of the Poker Run and 

build it even bigger in the future. All automobile 

makes and models are welcome, not just 

Corvettes. Spread the word to your friends that 

it’s a fun ride, followed by a great lunch and lots 

of raffle prizes.  

You can sign up for the Poker Run now. Early 

registration is $30 with extra hands for $5 each. 

The Poker Run will begin at the Trinity United 

Presbyterian Church, 13922 Prospect Avenue 

and 17th Street in Santa Ana. It will end at the 

Santa Ana Elks Lodge, 1751 S. Lyon Street, 

Santa Ana, where lunch and raffle prizes will be 

held. First prize is $200, 2nd prize is $100 and 

third prize is $50. 

We need to start collecting prizes now for the 

Poker Run. You can donate a gift basket by 

collecting themed items to group together such 

as food for a dinner (such as Italian or 

barbecue), car maintenance items, gardening or 

barbecue tools, or anything that can be grouped 

together to create a larger gift. You can also 

donate gift cards of any kind including 

restaurant, retail, automotive, coffee shops, or 

gift cards that can be used online. Wine, alcohol 

and bar items always make good prizes. For 

women, candles and soaps make nice extras to 

add to gift baskets. Be sure to think of items 

that both men and women would like. 

Besides prizes, members can sign up to help 

pass out cards at each stop, pass out goody 

bags, register entrants, work the raffle, decorate 

prize baskets, and more. Please sign up during 

business meetings if you want to help out with 

the event. This is a major fund raiser for our 

club and all members are encouraged to 

participate. 

The success of the Poker Run is based on help 

and participation from everyone in the club. 

Please help make this another great year for 

the OCV Poker Run.  

will meet at Denny’s at the 57 freeway and 

Nutwood Ave (near Cal State) in Fullerton at 

7:00 AM. There will be a driver’s meeting at 

7:15 AM, with the caravan moving out at 7:30. 

If anyone would like to arrive early to Denny’s 

for breakfast please make sure to add enough 

time to eat. There is also a Chevron station 

next door if you need to fill up. 

At the request of past participants, this year 

there will be an extra day in Las Vegas for 

everyone to shop, explore, or relax by the pool. 

Since weather can be variable this time of 

year, please bring jackets, hats and umbrellas 

as well as your swim suits so you’ll be ready 

for whatever comes. Also, please bring chairs 

to use for cocktail parties at the hotels and 

your hand-held radios for use on the road.  

The hotels for the trip are the Tuscany Suites 

and Casino, Las Vegas, for April 27 and 28, 

2022 and the Best Western Wayfarer's in 

Kingman, 4/29 and 4/30. The show in Las 

Vegas on April 27 is the Australian Bee Gees 

show performed at the Excalibur Hotel and 

Casino. The show has VIP seating and shuttle 

service to the hotel. Dinner Saturday night will 

be held at the Kingman Chophouse. 

Any questions please call Ron or Michael 

Molendyk. 
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On March 20, Bernie DeMarkey led a group of 

22 OCV members on a drive around the 

beautiful Palos Verdes peninsula.  

The day was clear and sunny  with blue skies 

and stunning views. Catalina Island clearly 

visible off the coast.  

The group had a fun time driving the twisting 

streets through Palos Verdes, although 

sometimes following the route was a bit 

challenging. Street signs were hit or miss and 

some were completely covered by bushes. The 

group got some good U-turn practice during the 

drive. 

Afterwards, lunch was held at the Green Onion 

Mexican Restaurant in San Pedro. The group 

had their own private room, so it was easy to 

talk and visit during lunch. 

Many thanks to Bernie and Nina for organizing 

the event. 

 

Palos Verdes Drive 
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Corvette Photos for Website 
Bernie DeMarkey has been taking Corvette 

photos to update the member info on the O C 

Vettes Website, www.ocvettes.com. He still 

has a few more cars to photograph. Bernie 

sends the photos to you and you select the 

pictures you want on the website.  

If you want a picture of you and your Corvette 

to be posted online, please contact Bernie 

directly at (714) 981-5875 to arrange a date. 

   OCV Birthdays and Anniversaries 

O C Vettes Newsletter 

May 
Birthday Anniversary 

13  Marian Bronston 3 Tony & Vicky Siragusa 

22  Peggy Elder 25 Mark & Rosemary Shearer 

                             April 
Birthday 

3 Doris Dix 23 Chris Hamel 

4 Debb Van Der Upwich 27 Leo Mann 

7 Pat Beucler 

8 Bruce Williams Anniversary 

16 Sue Fossek 3 Tim & Peggy Elder 

17 Teri Kupper 9 Michael & Doris Dix 

21 Janet Cherry 17 Fred & Sue Fossek 

The Marconi Automotive Museum has opened 

their doors to OCV on June 18th! The Museum 

is giving us a special rate of $15.00 per person. 

We will meet at the museum at 9:30 AM. 

The Marconi Automotive Museum exhibits 

luxury, rare and historic cars. There are over 70 

vehicles worth millions of dollars on display. 

They are proud to house a collection of high 

performance street cars and race cars 

including (but not limited to) Lamborghini’s, 

Ferrari’s, and American muscle cars. The open 

wheel car collection features cars driven by 

Founder Dick Marconi, his son John, and wife 

Bo. Additionally, there are many famous cars 

driven by famous drivers. It’s a collection you 

won’t want to miss. The museum is a 501(c)(3) 

nonprofit with the goal of raising one million 

dollars annually for various at-risk children’s 

charities by using the automotive museum as a  

Marconi Museum Visit June 18 

O C Vettes Club Apparel 

OCV clothing and hats can be ordered from 

Land’s End. To start, view products online at: 

https://business.landsend.com/store/oc_vettes/. 

Decide on the merchandise you want to 

purchase. The official OCV color is royal blue, 

and the typical club shirt is a button front polo 

shirt. As you place your order, you will be able 

to add the club logo to your purchase. Select 

the logo color that works best with your shirt. If 

you need assistance in ordering just call 1-800-

587-1541 between Monday and Friday from 

7AM to 7 PM CT. Their friendly staff is waiting 

to help you with your order. 

 

special event venue for automotive fans. They 

donate the entry fees to several Children’s 

Charities such as Make-A-Wish. 

We will be having lunch some where close by 

after viewing the beautiful cars. Questions??? 

Call Bernie DeMarkey, (714) 981-5875. 

http://www.ocvettes.com/
https://business.landsend.com/store/oc_vettes/
https://business.landsend.com/store/oc_vettes/
https://business.landsend.com/store/oc_vettes/
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General Meeting Minutes (continued) 

April 5, 2022 

Elks Lodge, Santa Ana 

I. Meeting was called to order at 6:05 by President Conda Takanabe 

II. Pledge of Allegiance was led by Conda Takanabe 

III. Board Minutes - Approval of October minutes by Tim Elder with a Second by Bernie 

DeMarkey. 

IV. Reports  

A. Board of Directors 

i. President: Conda Takanabe 

ii. Vice President: Leo Mann  

iii. Secretary: Tim Elder - absent 

iv. Treasurer: Janet Cherry  

v. Director: Bernie DeMarkey 

B. Appointed Positions 

i. Newsletter: Carol Thompson – This will be her last Newsletter. We are looking 

for a volunteer. Carol will be hard to replace. 

ii. NCCC Governor: Mickey Lookman - Nothing to report. 

iii. Membership: Donna Mann – Welcome new members, the McDaniels. 

iv. Corvette Museum Ambassador: Jerry Wheeler - Jerry is recovering from hip 

surgery. 

v. Member News: Barbara Hall - George Loveren is back home following 

emergency hip surgery. Conda is celebrating 20 years with OC Vettes. 

vi. Apparel Coordinator: Sue Lookman – Nothing to report.  

vii. 50/50 Coordinator: Masako Burggraf – Nothing to report.  

V. Old Business  

A. Club Photos - If you haven’t had your Vette photographed, please give Bernie a call. 

B. Business Cards and Club Decals - Now available. Decals are $2.00 each. See 

Conda if you need either. 

C. Monthly Social - Sue Lookman is hosting our June event. That just leaves July with 

no host. Please contact the Board if you’d like to host. 

D. 2022 Poker Run - Board voted unanimously to approve $100 payment to Trinity 

Church as a deposit. This will be our starting location. Volunteers are also needed. 

Sign up sheets are at the front at monthly business meetings. Please bring in Raffle 

Prizes. More info to come. 

E. Monthly Meeting Location - The Elks Lodge is requiring the club to vacate by 7:30 so 

our meeting start time will be no later than 6:30. Please plan on arriving around 5:30 

if you plan to order food. 

F. Other Old Business- None 

VI. New Business 

A. Joe Goff’s Memorial - Is this Sunday April 10. Please drive your Corvette if you plan 

to attend. 

B. Rotary Club Easter Egg Hunt - Also on April 10th at Ronald Reagan Park 11-2.  

O C Vettes Newsletter 
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VII. Events 

A. Bunco at Sue Lookman’s house and Poker at Bob’s Man Cave - April 9th at 

Sue’s and April 12 at Bob’s 

B. April Social - Will be held at Magnolia Cafe and hosted by Janet Cherry 

Warner and Magnolia 

C. Las Vegas/Route 66 Cruise - April 27th - May 1 2022. Contact Ron 

Molendyk or Michael Molendyk 

D. Marconi Museum - June 18. Hosted by Bernie DeMarkey. More to come 

E. Nethercutt Tour- July 16. Hosted by you guessed it, Bernie De Markey. 

Details coming soon 

F. Chili Cook-off - October 22 Hosted by Bob Burggraf. More to come 

G. Christmas Party - Hosted by the Cranston’s December 4th at  Alta Vista 

Country Club in Placentia. Plated dinner, wine with dinner, DJ. 5 PM – 10 

PM. 

VIII.Past Events and Club Activities 

A. March Social - This month’s event was held at Macallan’s Public House in 

Brea. There was a St. Patrick’s Day theme and cake was served. 

B. Palos Verdes Cruise - Very fun Drive to PV. Crazy directions but that added 

to the fun. We ended at the Green Onion near the USS Ohio. Good food, 

Great Margaritas. 

C. Pancake Breakfast – Frank Reese reported a great turnout with several 

OCV members in attendance. 

D. Windmill Farm Tour - Educational and fun day in the desert. 

IX. Member Forum 

A. - Car News, questions, comments from members. 

X. New Business 

A. Next Board Meeting April 26 at Woody’s Diner in Orange 

B. Next General Meeting May 3 Santa Ana Elks Lodge 

XI. Opportunity Drawing by Masako Burggraf 50/50. $65. 

XII. Badge Fines $1.00 to Conda 

XIII.Motion to Adjourn – Meeting was adjourned at 6:35 PM. Motion made by Bob 

Blattenburg and seconded by Bernie DeMarkie 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Tim Elder 

 

O C Vettes Newsletter 

General Meeting Minutes (continued) 

April 5, 2022 

Elks Lodge, Santa Ana 
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O C Vettes 2021 - 2022 Club Officers 
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BOARD MEMBERS 

President   Conda Takanabe (714) 692-8795  

Vice President   Leo Mann   (714) 970-7746 

Secretary   Tim Elder  (951) 385-5775  

Treasurer   Janet Cherry  (562) 544-1053 

Activities Director   Bernie DeMarkey  (714) 981-5875 

  
VOLUNTEER OFFICES 

NCCC Governor   Mickey Lookman (714) 767-3451 

Membership Chair    Donna Mann  (714) 323-3555 

National Corvette Museum Ambassador Jerry Wheeler  (714) 471-0658 

Web Site/Apparel Coordinator Sue Lookman  (714) 767-3458 

Newsletter/Historian   Carol Thompson (714) 749-1486  

Member News   Barb Hall  (714) 423-1715 

50-50 Coordinators   Masako Burggraf (714) 936-8528 

Homecoming Chair   Conda Takanabe (714) 692-8795  

Check out our website: www.ocvettes.com! 

The Orange Pits is the monthly Newsletter for the OC Vettes Club of Orange County, CA. 

This newsletter is intended to inform our membership about club news and events.  

Articles to be submitted for publication in the newsletter should be submitted on the 

night of the monthly General Business Meeting or sent via email to Newsletter Editor 

Carol Thompson at: carolthom99@gmail.com.  All written correspondence to the club 

should be mailed to:  OC Vettes  

  P.O. Box 27183 

  Anaheim, CA 92809 

O C Vettes (OCV) is a Corvette club based in Orange County, California. OCV is a non-

profit organization affiliated with the National Council of Corvette Clubs (NCCC). OCV is 

an active supporter of Children’s Hospital of Orange County (CHOC).  

O C Vettes is a club of individuals who appreciate driving Chevrolet Corvettes and enjoy 

socializing with fellow Corvette owners. Currently, OCV has over 100 members who 

enjoy a varied calendar of events. Car shows, day trips, overnight trips, extended trips 

or other events are usually scheduled each month.  

Membership is open to anyone interested in Corvettes. More information is available on 

our Web site at www.ocvettes.com.  
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